

# NEWSLETTER

www.timothychristianschool.ca

# **A Wonderful Community Event!**

A huge thank you to all our parents who helped make the 2016 TCS Bazaar such a



wonderful event. This past Saturday was a wonderful community event that we are very thankful for all the donation items (wow...well done team!) and the incredible army of parent volunteers who helped make this all work.

A very **special shout out/thank you to Julie Eisses** for the 8 years of hard work leading and building up the TCS Bazaar into such a successful event. We are so grateful to you and the great team of volunteers that surrounded you this year as this year's bazaar came together.

**Pots and Crockpots in the Gym Kitchen**, please pick up! Thank you for making pots of soup and chili!

#### Leftover Bazaar Items for Sale

There are a number of Christmas arrangements, flowers for sale, and dropjes at the school. If you are interested, please come in and pay at the office. Priced as follows:

POINSETTIAS: Multi-coloured BIG \$35
Red or White BIG \$30 Multi-coloured/rose SMALL \$25
Red SMALL \$20 CYCLAMEN \$15 DROPJES \$1

<u>Primary Students Winter Clothing</u> Just a reminder that students who are not wearing snow pants or boots will not be allowed to play in the back field at recess (due to getting wet from the snow. Thanks parents for your support in this area.)

#### **NOVEMBER**

Volleyball Tournament at King Christian School

23 Meat Orders due & Photo Orders due

24 Fall Society Meeting

25 Full Chapel & Pizza Day

28 Hotdog Day

#### **DECEMBER**

2 Pizza Day & Meat Delivery day

5 Hotdog Day9 Pizza Day

12 Hotdog Day

# <u>Please Note the TCS Christmas Program will be on</u> <u>December 15th (Not December 8 as wrongly</u> published)

Please inform any family that we are back to our normal time of the 2nd Thursday before the Christmas break - which is where the TCS Christmas concert has been for years.

### Photo Orders Due Nov. 23rd

Re-takes went home last week and orders are due THIS WED. Nov. 23rd.

### Campbells Soup Labels Program Ending in December

This program will no longer be running after December. Please submit all Campbells Labels By December 1st. Thank you!

# Collecting Resumes until January 7th for a One Year Administrative Assistant Position at TCS Starting in March 2017

Our plan is to hire for this one year maternity leave position by February 1st with overlap training being done in February. Please address your resume to Rod Berg before December 31st and hand in at the TCS office. (tcsgen@timothychristianschool.ca) This is a full time one year maternity leave.

# New Yearbook Format: Sponsors/Advertisers needed

We are excited about the new format for the TCS Yearbook. This year we will be working closely with Lifetouch, the school photo company. A team of students, along with Mrs. Covert, will work with Lifetouch to publish this year's memories.

Sponsorships and advertising are available now and will reduce the final overall cost. Please contact Mrs. Covert (tcovert@timothychristianschool.ca) or Mrs. Roberts (mroberts@timothychristianschool.ca) if interested.

# **Grade 8 Meat Fundraiser**

Grade 8 is selling "North Country Meat (formerly called MacGregor Meat). The information is on the TCS website under "resources". Please contact a grade 8 student if you wish to purchase meat. Orders are due November 23 and delivery happens December 2.



# **Diving Deeper by Faith**

"Now **faith** is **confidence** in what we hope for and **assurance** about what we do not see." ~ Hebrews 11:1

# Coffee and Prayer Time—Monday Mornings

Please feel free to join us, any week that you can, for a coffee/tea and a time of prayer on Monday mornings from 9-10am in the staff room. Babies and pre-schoolers welcome! If you are unable to join us but have a prayer request, please email Isabel.back@gmail.com and we will add your request to our prayer list.

# <u>Volleyball Tournament—TOMORROW—See Schoology</u> <u>for Updates</u>

Students will be travelling by bus to King Christian School TOMORROW. The bus is leaving at 8:00am SHARP so please be on time! Students will be back at TCS around 3:45pm so parents should pick them up here. Please bring a lunch or money for concession stands and your indoor shoes.

# Scrapday—Save the Date!

Just a note that Scrapday will be on January 21, 2017 next year. Save the date if you plan to attend—or save the date to help out and get your PITCH hours! More information coming soon.

# <u>Please Pass on to Church Leaders: Open Dates for</u> <u>Rentals at TCS September 2017:</u>

As you may be aware, Harvest Bible Chapel is in their last year with us and they plan to move into their new building by August 31, 2017. This means there will be a rental opportunity for a new church at TCS starting September of 2017.

# **Homework Highlights**

## Grade 4

Wed. Nov. 23 Canada Test

Fri. Nov. 25 Spelling Test: Unit 10 Tue. Nov. 29 Math: Geometry Test

Grade 5

Tue. Nov. 22 Bible Test

Wed. Nov. 23 David Busby Lunches

Grades 6-8 Homework info is available on Schoology.

**PITCH** You may report your hours by email to **timothypitch@gmail.com** or by filling out the paper forms on the info table in the school office.

# INSPIRE BURSARY Campaign is now underway!

We are looking to raise \$250,000 toward our bursary fund for our future at TCS.

This campaign has been launched to fund tuition discounts for the future of TCS families. We want to ensure that our tuition costs stay as low as possible for our 2017-2018 school year...and beyond. Please join us in this venture and share it with family & friends.

Together we can INSPIRE the next generation and keep Christian elementary school accessible to families and enhance the lives of students for generations to come.

Check out **inspiretimothy.ca** for more details.



# NOVEMBER AT RE-SOURCE THRIFT SHOP BARRIE SOUTH

Monday Nov 21 has been cancelled. Stay tuned for the next SORT night.

We are closed early this Thursday (at 5pm) to accomodate the Society Meeting

Volunteers still needed!!

# Do you have 2-4 hours to commit to the Thrift Shop?

Committing 2-4 hours each month goes a long way into making the Thrift Shop Successful!

Use your talents, share your passion, and have fun doing it...all while blessing the school, the Thrift Shop and the community!

Sort nights aren't always about just sorting clothes...train on cash, stock shelves, clean the store, fellowship and have LOTS of laughs.

Other ways to serve - Sort and price jewelry from the comfort of your own home, be part of the silent auction team, help with pick up and deliveries....

Every little bit helps, there is a place for everyone!